
 

Press Communiqué 

 

Construction of La Vigie-La Brasserie-Beaux Songes Link Road Phase 1: 

Night road closure at 16eme Mille along Phoenix – Plaisance road (A10) 

 

The public is hereby informed that, in the context of Phase 1 of the Construction of La 

Vigie-La Brasserie-Beaux Songes Link Road, major road works would be undertaken, from                            

12 December 2022 to 20 December 2022, along the A10 Phoenix-Plaisance Road, in the 

vicinity of the UBS garage at 16ème Mille, by General Construction Ltd, on behalf of the 

Road Development Authority. 

 

Subsequently, the A10 Phoenix-Plaisance Road would be closed to traffic between Ferney 

Spinning Mills and UBS Garage as from 20 00 hours to 05 00 hours on weekdays from                      

12 December 2022 to 20 December 2022. 

 

The traffic would be diverted as follows: 

(i) all vehicles proceeding from Curepipe towards 16ème mille along A10 

road would be diverted along Rochecouste Road, Boulevard Victoria, La 

Vigie Roundabout, Motorway M1, Midlands Interchange and Coriolis Road 

up to 16ème Mille; 

 

(ii) all vehicles proceeding from the South towards Curepipe along A10 road 

would be diverted along Coriolis Road, Midlands Interchange, Motorway 

M1, La Vigie Roundabout and Boulevard Victoria up to Curepipe; and 

 

(iii) public transport and emergency vehicles would be allowed to cross the 

works area with the assistance of the Police. 

 

The necessary traffic signs would be set up and Police would be present to inform and guide 

road users accordingly. Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching 

the works area and to drive within the prevailing speed limit.  

 

The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 

public. 

 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 
                                     12 December 2022 


